

## **PIT Count Committee Minutes, September 9, 2020**

Shannon Kimbell-Auth, 2021 PIT Chair, [kimbelsa@AH.org](mailto:kimbelsa@AH.org)  
Rachel Miles, Admin support, [rachel@hoperisinglc.org](mailto:rachel@hoperisinglc.org)  
Mary Gross, Admin support, [mary@hoperisinglc.org](mailto:mary@hoperisinglc.org)  
Morgan Hunter, website, [Morgan.Hunter@lakecountyca.gov](mailto:Morgan.Hunter@lakecountyca.gov)

### **SUB COMMITTEES**

#### **Law Enforcement Sub-Committee**

Andrew White, [awhite@clearlakepd.org](mailto:awhite@clearlakepd.org)  
Captain Sulley  
Dale Stoebe, [dstoebe@lakeportpolice.org](mailto:dstoebe@lakeportpolice.org)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: Are there geographic areas we have missed that we should have people counting, eg Borax Lake? What is the best way to capture data for people incarcerated on the date(s) of the PIT Count?*

#### **Educators Sub-Committee**

Brock Falkenberg, [bfalkenberg@lakecoe.org](mailto:bfalkenberg@lakecoe.org)  
Ana Santana, [asantana@lakecoe.org](mailto:asantana@lakecoe.org)  
Lynn Andre, [l\\_andre@sbcglobal.net](mailto:l_andre@sbcglobal.net)  
Holly Masterson, [hmasterson@lakecoe.org](mailto:hmasterson@lakecoe.org)  
Jessica Pyska, [Jesspyska@gmail.com](mailto:Jesspyska@gmail.com)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: How can we capture families with school age children which our schools already serve (based on our McKinney-Vento numbers? How to reach preschool age families? What can be done to preserve confidentiality for students while increasing number of surveys to be completed?*

#### **Location and/or Meals Sub-Committee**

Carrie Manning, [Carrie.Manning@lakecountyca.gov](mailto:Carrie.Manning@lakecountyca.gov)  
Dawn Roberts, [revdkroberts@gmail.com](mailto:revdkroberts@gmail.com)  
Voris Brumfield, [vbrumfield@sbcglobal.net](mailto:vbrumfield@sbcglobal.net)  
Ted Calkins, [ted.calkins@nccsda.com](mailto:ted.calkins@nccsda.com)  
Kim Guerra, [GuerraK@redwoodcommunityservices.org](mailto:GuerraK@redwoodcommunityservices.org)  
Yvonne Cox, [1snakedancer@gmail.com](mailto:1snakedancer@gmail.com)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: Identify locations for PIT headquarters in each city for day(s) of count and who will provide meal in that location? For example, will a church*

*commit to making meal bags in Middletown or Yvonne in Lucerne? Outreach to restaurants, casinos etc.*

*Last year we had sites in Lower Lake, Nice, Kelseyville, Upper Lake, Clearlake Oaks, Middletown, Lucerne, Lakeport and Clearlake.*

### **Equity & Incentive Bags Sub-Committee**

Deanne Fernweh, [dfernweh@ncoinc.org](mailto:dfernweh@ncoinc.org)

Allison Panella, [allison@hoperisinglc.org](mailto:allison@hoperisinglc.org)

Ronni Duncan, [DuncanRL@ah.org](mailto:DuncanRL@ah.org)

Anna Arthur, [arthura@ah.org](mailto:arthura@ah.org)

Jolene Treadaway, [TreadawayJ@redwoodcommunityservices.org](mailto:TreadawayJ@redwoodcommunityservices.org)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: Identify what supplies we have for incentive bags. EG, one year Red Cross donated emergency radios. Hope Rising has said it can pay \$50 a month for a person currently experiencing homelessness to join the PIT Committee, how does the sub-committee want to choose this person, can they be present at next meeting? Do we need to order incentive bags or is this something that can be donated?*

### **Housing Inventory Count (HIC/Sheltered Homeless) Sub-Committee**

Tina Scott, [tina.scott@lakecountycalifornia.gov](mailto:tina.scott@lakecountycalifornia.gov)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: Identify programs in Housing Inventory Count (HIC) report to include in PIT Count.*

### **Veterans Sub-Committee**

Chris Taliaferro, [Christopher.Taliaferro@edd.ca.gov](mailto:Christopher.Taliaferro@edd.ca.gov)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: Identify path to better count for our Veteran's experiencing homelessness, partners? Stand Down? If the Stand Down isn't in September this year could it be done in conjunction with PIT Count?*

### **Medical Partners Sub-Committee**

Kendra Cramer, [kcramer@partnershiphp.org](mailto:kcramer@partnershiphp.org)

Greg Friedman, [gfriedman@partnershiphp.org](mailto:gfriedman@partnershiphp.org)

Catherine Thomas (PHP), [cthomas@partnershiphp.org](mailto:cthomas@partnershiphp.org)

Kim Tangermann, [ktangermann@mhcinc.org](mailto:ktangermann@mhcinc.org)

Holly Goetz, [GoetzHR@sutterhealth.org](mailto:GoetzHR@sutterhealth.org)

Elisabeth Van Kracken, [evanvracken@mhcinc.org](mailto:evanvracken@mhcinc.org)

*Primary strategy to report on for next meeting: How can we partner with medical providers to get word about count out to patients in the months preceding count? Flyer for patients experiencing homeless with dates and locations? Poster?*

**Volunteers and Support During PIT Count (will not start meeting until late November)**

Gillian Parrillo, [Gillianpar@gmail.com](mailto:Gillianpar@gmail.com)

Mireya Turner, [mturner@cityoflakeport.com](mailto:mturner@cityoflakeport.com)

Jennifer Nauert, [jennifer.nauert@lakecounty.ca.gov](mailto:jennifer.nauert@lakecounty.ca.gov)

Janine Citron, [jscitron@lakecountyhospice.org](mailto:jscitron@lakecountyhospice.org)

*Please note, if you did not volunteer for a sub-committee you were automatically placed in the volunteer committee. If anyone was placed in the incorrect committee please don't hesitate to reach out and let me know.*

- The committee agreed we will meet on the 2<sup>nd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> Wednesday at 8am via Zoom.  
Shannon Kimbell-Auth is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: PIT Survey Strategy Meeting for Lake County

Time: Sep 23, 2020 08:00 AM Pacific Time (US and Canada)

Every 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Wed, until Feb 3, 2021, 13 occurrence(s)

Sep 23, 2020 08:00 AM

Oct 14, 2020 08:00 AM

Oct 28, 2020 08:00 AM

Nov 11, 2020 08:00 AM (May be changed due to holiday)

Nov 25, 2020 08:00 AM

Dec 9, 2020 08:00 AM

Dec 23, 2020 08:00 AM (May be changed due to holiday)

Jan 6, 2021 08:00 AM (Begin weekly meetings)

Jan 13, 2021 08:00 AM

Jan 20, 2021 08:00 AM

Jan 27, 2021 08:00 AM

Feb 3, 2021 08:00 AM

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81835861465>

Meeting ID: 818 3586 1465

One tap mobile

+16699009128,,81835861465# US (San Jose)

+13462487799,,81835861465# US (Houston)

Dial by your location

+1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose)

+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)

+1 646 558 8656 US (New York)

+1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown)

+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)

Meeting ID: 818 3586 1465

Find your local number: <https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81835861465>

- Subcommittees will create own meeting schedule. Please cc Shannon Kimbell-Auth [kimbelsa@ah.org](mailto:kimbelsa@ah.org) in subcommittee meeting invitations if you feel comfortable doing so.
- Subcommittees please identify who will report out for your subcommittee at our next meeting and if applicable who will chair your subcommittee.

Minutes submitted by Shannon Kimbell-Auth, September 9, 2020